
 
 

TOWN of WOOLSEY 
 
Regular Meeting              September 10, 2018 
 
Mayor Laggis opened the first monthly meeting in our new location at 7:00. In attendance 
were Mayor Laggis, as well as Councilman Wright, Councilman Gilson and Councilman 
Carden. The minutes from August’s meeting were approved with Councilman Carden making 
the motion for approval and he was seconded by Councilman Wright. Motion passed. 
Councilman Carden made a motion to begin each meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance and 
he was seconded by Councilman Wright. Motion passed. 
 
Financial Report 
In the building account there was the following: Interest -- $3.78. Expenses were Water – 
$18.48, Jack Gilson - $61.08, Gary Laggis - $2908.43 and Check Printing Charges - $19.85. 
The ending balance was $11,395.64. In the operating account income was the following: 
Alcohol Tax – $293.26, and Interest - $1.25. Expenses were the following: Clerk - $300.00, 
Lawn Care - $300.00, Rent - $50.00, STI - $1053.66, STI - $1651.28 and ATT - $207.42. The 
ending balance was $70,333.73. Councilman Wright made the motion to approve the 
financial report and was seconded by Councilman Carden.  Motion Passed. 
 
Old Business 
1. Building Update – Mayor Laggis recommended that the town keeps paying “rent” to the 
building account to cover upkeep and maintenance expenses. Councilman Gilson asked if 
this idea should be run by the Accountant and Mayor Laggis agreed that it would be a good 
idea. Councilman Carden brought up pest control and all Councilmen were tasked to check 
with their pest control companies for quotes for bait stations, annual inspections and quarterly 
monitoring. Must have repair or replacement guarantee. An alarm system is also being looks 
into. Mr. Smith said that Bob Barnard had asked if the Mayor had asked the County for 
supplemental SPLOST funds to cover the overage. Mayor Laggis said that he had not as of 
yet. 
 
Other – Marilyn Taylor, the president of the Retired Teacher’s Association, presented Mayor 
Laggis with a certificate for writing letters to the students that their organization was honoring. 
 
New Business 
1. Ribbon Cutting and Open House -The ribbon cutting will be November 1st and the open 
house on November 3rd.  Mayor Laggis told the council that his daughter volunteered to do 
the invitations.  
 
2. Public Safety Breakfast – Saturday, December 1st at 9:00. A decision will need to be made 
if it will be held at the building or at the fire station. 
 
3. Other – The usage of the building will be discussed at the next meeting (cleaning, alcohol 
allowed…). 
 
With no more business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Stacey Collins 
Town Clerk 


